

Rutland Newsletter

February 2023

Welcome to your Rutland police e-newsletter. Here you will find all of the latest news from a Rutland policing perspective and crime prevention advice to help keep yourself safe.

Out on the beat

PCSO Lauren Lyall and PC Kimberlee Newman have been out and about patrolling their beat which covers Oakham town centre and Barleythorpe.

They visited areas of concern (as reported by members of the community), around Braunston Road, the Co-op, Oakham castle grounds, the railway station and then onto Kilburn end. Whilst conducting their patrols they spoke to the drivers of three vehicles in relation to the standard of driving and vehicle roadworthiness.

Lauren and Kimberlee patrolled the wooded area around Catmose College looking for drug users and drug paraphernalia. They engaged with youths at Cutts Close to discuss ASB issues.

If you have any concerns about your neighbourhood you can make contact with your officers by reporting online or by ringing 101.

Be aware

Over the last few days there have been two vehicles stolen from the Oakham and Ashwell areas. In these instances the vehicles targeted were Range Rovers that have the keyless entry system. Purchasing a defender signal blocker for your keys will help to protect your vehicle from any relays that criminals

use to gain entry to the vehicle.

Defender signal blockers as shown here can be purchased online or if you happen to be visiting Melton Mowbray we have them for sale for £3 from the Front Desk at Melton Mowbray Police Station.



Neighbourhood Link

Neighbourhood Link is a free, e-mail messaging service for people who live and work in Leicester, Leicestershire & Rutland. It's managed by Leicestershire Police and used by our partner organisations such as Action Fraud and Neighbourhood Watch. Our communities play a crucial part in helping us prevent and detect crime and anti-social behaviour.



Page 1 Rutland Newsletter



Rutland Newsletter

February 2023

Neighbourhood Link continued

By signing up to Neighbourhood Link, you'll receive email alerts about crime in your area, witness appeals, general policing activity and any scams you should be aware of. Receiving messages from a trusted source allows you to share reliable messages with friends and family in your local area to help keep them safe too.

Signing up to Neighbourhood Link is free, quick and simple. You'll be able to choose what you want to receive email alerts about and how often. It's easy to use and you'll only receive messages about topics that you've selected. You can change your preferences or decide to stop receiving messages at any time. In order to receive updates sign up to Neighbourhood Link

We encourage you to share our messages amongst your local community. We do advise that you remove any personal details you do not wish to share.

You can introduce friends, family and neighbours to the messaging system and encourage them to sign up to Neighbourhood Link too.

We'll update you on local incidents, policing activities and initiatives, appeals and local events as well as providing crime prevention and community safety advice. You'll also have the opportunity to have your say and share your views with Leicestershire Police.

Latest Alerts



Phone theft Scam Alert
Good Morning Members, This
message is to make you awar...
The Police
03/03/2023 12:02:35

View Alert

Alerts will look like the image on the left, simply click on the button and it will give you all the relative details.

Community safety messages will look like the image on the right. The level of urgency will be indicated by the icon highlighted at the top of the alert.

Neighbourhood Link is a very useful tool and we would encourage you to sign up.

Thank you.



The next edition will be out soon!

Page 2 Rutland Newsletter